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by Selective Service will probably occur during the fall of each year for those
expected to enter service during the following summer.

Developing policies for the defe1·ment of essential faculty by Selective Service.
-The problem of deferment of essential faculty during a national emergency
revolves around the definition of essential faculty. Some schools are more in­
volved in the use of part-time faculty than others and there is a difference in
the amount of teaching of graduate students and students of the auxiliary health
professions in different schools. The Committee is attempting to formulate a
broad definition that would allow the necessary latitude required by different
schools.

Planning in conjunction with the U. S. Public Health Service for continuing
medical education dU7ing a national emergency involving nuclear 1oar.-With
the delegation to the USPHS of responsibility for maintaining. medical educa­
tion and research during a major national emergency, it has become important
to determine the thinking of the USPHS and its tentative plans. Accordingly,
this information was requested and received June 4, 1963 from Dr. G. P. Fer­
razzano, Chief of the Division of Health Mobilization, U. S. Public. Health Service.

At the meeting of the MEND Committee in Atlantic City, New Jersey on
June 16, 1963, Dr. Ferrazzano's statement of the plans of the USPHS was dis­
cussed and it was decided that there was considerable disagreement with the
plans as outlined in his statement and that the MEND Committee would work
with the USPHS to resolve these differences. The MEND Committee is soliciting
the thoughts of the individual schools on the plans presented by Dr. Ferrazzano.

Defining the role of the medical schools and their teaching hospitals in the
Shelter Program of Civil Defen~e.-The designation of medical schools and their
teaching hospitals as fall-out shelters by Civil Defense is believed to be unreal­
istic by the MEND Committee. It is felt that these resources must be reserved
and maintained to receive casualties suffering from severe trauma and that
this should take precedence over fall-out needs. This situation is being further
discussed ,vith the Department of Defense. In a number of areas the local
Civil Defense organization has removed their designations. of the medical
schools' hospitals and the medical schools as fall-out shelters. These installations
are being equipped by Civil Defense to handle casualties and the personnel needed
for their care.

REPORT OF THE NATIONAL COORDINATOR

Progress of the MEND Program.-The National Coordinator, Capt. Avery, has
been pleased by the program's progress in the past year, especially in a number
of schools that previously had had relatively little activity. Regional meetings
of MEND coordinators had been held in the Virginia-West Virginia-North Car<r
lina region, in the New England states, and in the Far West and Rocky Mountain
states.

Four MEND symposia were conducted in 1962-63: "Environmental Health
Hazards in Relation to Disaster," the Robert A. Taft Sanitary Engineering Cen­
ter, USPHS, Cincinnati, Ohio; "Infectious Disease in Biological Warfare and
Global Medicine," Walter Reed Army Institute of Research, Washington, D.C.;
"Medical Problems of Missiles and Space Flight," Cape Canaveral, Florida; and
"Radiological Defense and the Treatment of Radiation Injury," National Naval
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Medical Center, Bethesda, Maryland. An average of 110 faculty members at­
tended each symposium.

The courses in the management of mass casualties, conducted by the Army,
were attended by 142 residents and 69 faculty members during the year. The
USPHS courses in defense against chemical and biological warfare drew 24
faculty members, and a variety of other courses were attended by 42 faculty
members under MEND sponsorship. The annual Orientation Tour was taken
by 35 faculty members, among them six deans. The Coordinators' Conference,
held in Puerto Rico, was well received.

Many letters praised the Orientation Tour, excellent reports were received
indicating value in the Coordinators' Conference, and the faculty attendance at
MEND-sponsored events has been pleasing.

For 1963-1964, four symposia were being planned with the following tentative
titles and dates:

"Organizing Emergency Medical Services," October 17-18, 1963, to
be conducted by the U. S. Public Health Service in Dallas, Texas.

"Medical Effects of Nuclear Energy," November 4-6, 1963, to be con­
ducted, by the Defense Atomic Support Agency in Albuquerque, New
Mexico.

"Medical Aspects of Tropical Operations," February 10-12, 1964, to be
conducted jointly by the three services in the Panama Canal Zone.

"Submarine Medicine," May 11-12, 1964, to be conducted by the Navy
in New London, Connecticut.

The Coordinators' Conference was tentatively scheduled for January 16-17,
in Pensacola, Florida. The 1964 Orientation Tour \vould probably be held on
Alarch 12-17. Two courses in the management of mass casualties, especially for
residents in the }'IEND-affiliated medical schools, would be given on April 6-8
and May 18-22, 1964.

Capt. Avery visited Dean Reginald Fitz of the University of New l\lexico
School of Medicine, which is to accept its first class in the Fall of 1964. The
California College of l\ledicine had applied for affiliation with the l\IEND pro­
gram, and the Federal l\IEND Council had approved the affiliation beginning
with the fiscal year 1964. Deans were asked to accept CCl\I in the Program
and offered no objection.

Support by the Federal agencies for 1963-61,..-An increase of about 20 per
cent to a total of $924,000, had been requested for the l\IEND budget for fiscal
year 1964. The Comptroller of the Department of Defense had also been asked
to have MEND centrally funded by DOD rather than by the individual services,
but no decision has yet been reached. The budgeted increase represented an
added $2,000 per school. The cost of conducting the symposia and courses is
also borne by the services. Capt. Avery thought the new total represented an
adequate level of support. It was observed that the increase ,vas not large con­
sidering the Program's expansion to 88 schools; only 75 had been anticipated
at the time of the original projection in 1955. The opinion was expressed that
a few thousand dollars added to the salary of each Coordinator would make a
g.reat difference in the Program. It was felt that the need persists to orient
and educate new faculty members in the concepts of }'IEND; in view of this
need, the amounts requested were considered far from extravagant.
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REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON

MEDICAL SCHOOL-AFFILIATED HOSPITAL RELATIONSHIPS

GEORGE N. AAGAARD

The Committee on Medical School-Affiliated Hospital Relationships met on
February 3 and June 26 and 27, 1963. The first meeting was attended by
all members of the Committee; at the second meeting only one member was
unable to be present.

Internships at University Hospitals and Primary Affiliated Hospitals.-The
general subject of internships at hospitals closely affiliated with medical schools
was discussed. The Saunders Report on internships was reviewed by members
of the Committee. It was unanimously recommended that a summary of the
major recommendations of the Report be re-issued together with any supple­
mental recommendations which might be required to bring the original recom­
mendations up to date. Accordingly, a subcommittee was appointed to carry out
this recommendation.

The Appointment of Graduates of Foreign JIedical Schools to University Hos­
pitals and University Affiliated Hospitals.-It was recommended that a sub­
committee be appointed to work with the Task Force of the National Intern
Matching Program to recommend the role which the AAMC and its member
institutions might play in reference to the internship and residency training
of the graduates of foreign medical schools. It is hoped that the subcommittee
might draw up a statement of university and medical school responsibility and
oblig.ation which might later be presented to the membership of the AAMC. A
subcommittee has been appointed to work on this recommendation.

Financing of Intern and Resident Education at University Hospitals and Pri­
mary Affiliated Hospitals.-It was recommended that a subcommittee be ap­
pointed to consider the following problems, and, where appropriate, to gather
information or make recommendations concerning them:

1. Stipend levels for interns and residents at university affiliated hospitals.
2. Mechanisms of raising funds for the support of internship and residency

education. Possibilities should include local, state, and federal support; earned
income from professional activities; and endowment income.

3. The gathering of information on current sources of support of internship
and residency education in university affiliated hospitals.

4. A review of the AA~IC statement on medical care plans.

Reconlmendations of the Executive Committee of the Teaching Hospital Sec­
tion.-The following recommendations from the Executive Committee of the
Teaching Hospital Section were considered by this Committee and were approved
and are now forwarded to the Executive Council of the Association for consid­
eration and action:

The Committee on Medical School·Affiliated Hospital Relationships should be pro­
vided with a full-time staff-a person who would include in his duties research that
would cover the field of overlapping interests between universities and affiliated teach­
ing hospitals, staff service for the development of the Teaching Hospital Section and
the AAMC Committee on Medical School-Affiliated Hospital Relationships, the develop­
ment and maintenance of a modest newsletter for the Teaching Hospital Section, and



AAMC Proceedings for 1963 635

GRANVILLE A. BENNETT

the arrangement of the publication of selected papers presented at the Annual Meeting
of the Section.

A change in the structure of the AAMC should be accomplished so that affiliated
teaching hospitals may be eligible for some type of associate institutional membership.
Those hospitals which would be eligible for such membership would be designated by
the dean of the medical school, would pay appropriate associate institutional member­
ship dues, and would designate the representative which that hospital would have to
the Teaching Hospital Section.

The AAMC should make provisions for reviewing the relationships, activities, and
objectives of the Committee on Medical School-Affiliated Hospital Relationships and
the Teaching Hospital Section, with the purpose of clarification and simplification.

REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON
MEDICAL SCHOOL-VETERANS ADMINISTRATION RELATIONSHIPS

:::

~

~
0..

§ Reference was made ih the last Annual Report of the Committee on 1rIedical
~ School-Veterans Administration Relationship (I. /tIed. Educ., 38:441, 442, 1963)
] to the reported difficulties medical schools have experienced recently in achiev­
] ing staffing patterns in the affiliated Veterans Administration Hospitals which
e are deemed essential to meet educational, research, and patient care needs.
~ To gain information on the depth and breadth of these problems, the Com-
E
o mittee recommended to the Executive Council that a questionnaire be authorized.
Z Subsequently, authorization was granted and the Committee met in Chicago on

the occasion of the Congress on Medical Education and Licensure to formulate
the instrument. The questionnaire, after review by numerous individuals and
consultant groups, was released in July, 1963.

The Committee has maintained contact with administrative personnel of the
Veterans Administration during the year covered by this report. It appears
likely that opportunities for consultation between medical school and Veterans
Administration personnel at local, regional, and national levels will be expanded.
Certainly, there is wide recognition of the need for and value of close coopera­
tion between the medical schools of the nation and the Veterans Administration
Hospitals in education and training, research, and patient care.

REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON STUDENT AFFAIRS

JOHN L. CAUGHEY, JR.

The AAMC standing Committee on Student Affairs in 1962-1963 progressed
from newborn to yearling status, and maintained activity in each of its special
functions: assisting the AAMC central office staff in areas related to student
affairs, and providing executive leadership for the AAMC Continuing Group
on Student Affairs (CGSA). The Committee held meetings in Los Angeles on
October 27, 1962 and in Chicago on February 2, 1963.

Under the direction of Dr. Paul J. Sanazaro, the AAMC Division of Education
has been defining its program and adding necessary personnel. There is reason
to believe that an excellent foundation is being laid upon which productive work
in the area of Student Affairs can be built. A major current activity is the



636 Journal of Medical Education VOL. 39, JUNE, 1964

study being conducted by Dr. Davis G. Johnson on factors related to medical
student dropouts. As rapidly as resources permit, recent studies of the clinical
externship will be extended. Currently, the Committee on Student Affairs is
also assisting the AAMC Division of International Medical Education, under
Dr. Henry van Zile Hyde's direction,.in a study of the problems of foreign stu­
dents enrolled in U. S. medical schools as candidates for the M.D. degree.

The CGSA, the organization of which was described in the January, 1963 issue
of The Journal of Medical Education, has continued to provide opportunity for
student affairs officers from each medical school to come together for discussion
of common problems. Almost every medical school in the United States was
represented at one or more of the five regional meetings during 1963. Topics
of special interest have been: proposed changes in the AAMC Recommended
Acceptance Procedures; modification of the rules about confidentiality of MeAT
scores; and restudy of the current patterns of AAMC collection and reporting
of data about applicants and students.

Much of CGSA's work is carried out by its committees. The Committee on
Financial Problems of Medical Students (Dr. Joseph Ceithaml,. Chicago, Chair­
man) has continued its collection of data. Its report on student loan funds was
published in The Journal of Medical Education in May 1963. The Committee
on Research (Dr. Woodrow W. Morris, Iowa, Chairman) has worked closely with
the AAMC central office on studies related to student affairs. One of its goals
is to assist individual CGSA members or other faculty persons in the medical
schools to develop plans for research on student problems and to help arrange
for cooperative studies in more than one school when such an undertaking would
be productive of more significant results than could be obtained in one school.
The Committee on Relations with High Schools and Colleges (Dr. James R.
Schofield, Baylor, Chairman) during the year received assurance of necessary
financial support and is now developing its program. Initial emphasis is being
placed upon regular and effective communication between the AAMC and the pre­
medical college advisors who deal directly with students when they are making
decisions for or against medicine as a career. The Committee on Student Aspects
of International Medical Education (Dr. Thomas J. Brooks, Jr., Mississippi,
Chairman) has not been active because of the absence of its Chairman from the
country and because its role, in relation to the AAl\IC Division of International
Medical Education and the AAMC Committee on International Relations in Med­
ical Education, has not been defined. However, the current Foreign Student
Study is in progress and should produce helpful data about foreign students
enrolled as candidates for the 1.I.D. degree in U. S. medical schools. There is
strong sentiment among CGSA members that the Committee should prepare ma­
terials the medical schools may use in dealing with the many inquiries they
receive from foreign students about possible admission to medical school.

REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON THE STUDY OF NEW DRUGS

WILLIAM M. M. KIRBY

The Committee on the Study of New Drugs met in Chicago on January 7, 1963
and discussed in detail the new drug regulations, which had just then been
issued. Although it was too early to take any action, the Committee adopted
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four resolutions which were transmitted, together with the minutes of that meet­
ing, to the Executive Council for appropriate action.

With the help of Dr. 'Vard Darley and the AAMC staff, the Chairman sent
out a questionnaire. Twenty-five copies were sent to the dean of each medical
school and by June 20, 640 replies had been received from 75 medical schools.
The answers formed the basis for an address by the Chairman "How the FDA
Regulations Affect the Clinical Investigator" which was presented at a confer­
ence of scientific and professional societies, sponsored by the Commission on
Drug Safety, in Chicago on June 28. This address will appear in the Proceedings
of the Conference and will also be given in a modified form, but including results
of the questionnaire, at the 1963 Annual Meeting of the AAMC.

The Committee Chairman felt that no further meetings were indicated until
about April, 1964 because the new regulations took final effect on June 7, 1963,
and a period seemed indicated in which to observe regulations in actual practice.
The Chairman plans to keep in close touch with negotiations with the FDA by
various agencies so as to be aware of areas where Committee action might be
warranted.

REPORT OF THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE

MARK EVERETT

On the basis of nominations by 50 of the institutional members, the Nomi-
nating Committee submitted the following slate:

President-Elect: George A. Wolf, Jr., Tufts University
Vice-President: Robert H. Alway, Stanford University
Executive Council: George T. Harrell, University of Florida (Re-appointment);

John Parks, George Washington University
Dr. Robert Moore moved that the nominations be closed and the slate be ac­

cepted. This motion was duly seconded and approved by a unanimous vote.

APPROVAL OF REPORTS

Dr. Deitrick: This concludes the reports of all the Officers, Staff and Com­
mittees. I would like a motion of approval for all the reports. The motion was
seconded and passed unanimously.

Dr. Sherman Mellinkoff, Dean of the University of California (Los Angeles)
School of Medicine, moved the adoption of the following resolution:

WHEREAS: Excellence in research and education are inseparable, as pointed
out in a Repo:rt of the' President's Science Advisory Committee, Novem­
ber 15, 1960; and

WHEREAS, The growth of project research in the medical sciences, while itself
of enormous value, threatens to distort and overgrow equally important
academic functions which cannot legally be called "research," as de­
scribed in "Harvard and the Federal Government" (September, 1961);

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, That the Association of American Medical Colleges
urgently and strongly recommends that the National Institutes of Health
be authorized to award grants to the American medical schools similar
to the General Research Support Grants, but on a scale providing several
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times as much money and intended for both education and research in­
stead of research alone.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That the appropriate and useful expenditure of these
funds be monitored by a Research and Education Council of the National
Institutes of Health with representation from the Association of American
Medical Colleges.

The motion was not seconded.
Dr. Hubbard pointed out that the intent of the resolution was contained in

the Position Paper adopted by the Institutional Membership January 11, 1961 and I
moved that the resolution be referred to the Executive Council for study.

The motion was seconded and carried.

PRESIDENT BERSON'S ACCEPTANCE MESSAGE

There being no further business, President Deitrick turned the gavel over to
President-Elect Robert Berson, who stated:

In one way I am glad there is such a turnover of deans because it makes me brave
enough to use a phrase that George Aagaard used not really very long ago when
he said "I am burdened by this honor!'

I really have only two or three things to say. One is, to go back to the National
Fund business for just a moment, that I have been working in state supported med­
ical schools for some time now.

I know from that experience and other observations that the support of the National
Fund has been of enonnous importance to a great many of our institutions and a lot
of our institutions have not really done very much either in maintaining the feedback
of information and assurance to the corporations and the members on the Board or
in any other way to assure the continuation of this effort.

A great deal of the burden for keeping the National Fund going has fallen on a
very small number of men, supported strongly by the representatives of a few med­
ical schools.

If this is really going to continue and really going to be as strong an element in
the lives of our institutions as it has been, I think all of our institutions are going
to have to give it close attention and intelligent support.

The second thing I want to mention is that in undertaking the responsibility of
the President's office, I don't know how well I can do the job; but I can assure you
that it is my intention to give it as much time and effort as it requires.

A long time ago, it got through to me that if you are not as smart as some of the
people who have preceded you, like Jobn, the way to make up for it is to get there
early and stay late; and I intend to make that effort.

The meeting adjourned at 4:05 P.M.



Second Annual Conference on Research
in Medical Education

Sheraton-Chicago Hotel

Chicago, Illinois
October 30, 1963

The Second Annual Conference on Research in Medical Education was held
at the Sheraton-Chicago Hotel iIi Chicago on October 30, 1963 following the
Seventy-Fourth Annual Meeting of the Association.

Serving on the Program Committee for the Second Conference were John R.
Ginther, Ph.D., Department of Education, University of Chicago; Thomas Hale
Ham, M.D. (Chairman), School of Medicine, Western Reserve University;
Winslow R. Hatch, Ph.D., Office of Education, Department of Health, Education,
and Welfare; Milton J. Horowitz, Ph.D., Psychology, School of Medicine, West­
ern Reserve University; Georg.e E. Miller, M.D., College of Medicine, University
of Illinois; George G. Reader, M.D., Cornell University Medical College; Edwin
F. Rosinski, Ed.D., Medical College of Virginia; Paul J. Sanazaro, M.D. (Sec­
retary), Director, AAMC Division of Education.

The Conference convened at 9 A.M. and the following presentations were made:
"Comparison of Learning Attitudes," Grant O. Graves, M.D., Ohio State Uni­
versity Colleg.e of Medicine; "Seminar Versus Lecture and Prediction of Per­
formance by Medical Students," Martin G. Netsky, M.D., Frank W. Banghart,
Ph.D., and Jack D. Hain, Ph.D., University of Virginia School of Medicine;
"Auscultatory Skill: Gain and Retention after Intensive Instruction," Christine
McGuire, M.A., University of Illinois College of Medicine; Richard E. Hurley,
M.D., American Heart Association; David Babbott, M.D., University of Illinois
College of Medicine, and J. Scott Butterworth, M.D., New York University School
of Medicine; "A Lecture Response Device. A Preliminary Report on a Key Aspect
of a Coordinated Teaching Program in Anatomy," C. F. Bridgman, Ph.D., Uni­
versity of California, Los Angeles and University of Kansas School of Medicine.

The morning session concluded with an address "Experimental Studies in Prob­
lem Solvinglt by Nicholas A. Fattu, Ph.D., Professor of Educational Psychology
and Director, Institute for Educational Research, Indiana University.

The afternoon program began at 1 :30 P.M. and included the following presen­
tations: "A Supervised Psychotherapy Course for Practicing Physicians," AlIen
J. Enelow, M.D., Leta McKinney Adler, Ph.D., and Phil R. Manning, M.D., Uni­
versity of Southern California School of Medicine; "Observations of Undergrad­
uate Clinical Teaching in Action," Franz Reichsman, M.D., Francis E. Browning,
M.D., and J. Raymond Hinshaw, M.D., University of Rochester School of Medi-

, cine and Dentistry; CIA Naturalistic Study of Teaching in a Clinical Clerkship,"
W. R. Adams, M.D., T. H. Ham, M.D., B. H. Mawardi, Ph.D., H. A. Scali, M.D.,
and R. Weisman, Jr., M.D., Western Reserve University School of Medicine;

639
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"Personality Factors Influencing. Medical School Achievement," Helen R. Beiser,
M.D., and Jerome S. Allender, Ph.D., University of Illinois College of Medicine;
"A Study of Biographical and Other Measures of Preparation for Self-Education
in 1rIedical Students," Milton J. Horowitz, Ph.D., and Phoebe Williams, Ph.D.,
'Vestern Reserve University School of Medicine; "A Factor-Analytic Study of
Various Criteria of Medical Student Accomplishment," Charles F. Schumacher,
Ph.D., Director of Testing, National Board of Medical Examiners; "Faculty
and Student Perceptions of Medical Roles," Maurice Korman, Ph.D., and Robert
L. Stubblefield, M.D., University of Texas Southwestern Medical School. The
program concluded with "Measurement of Physicians' Performance" by Philip
B. Price, M.D., James M. Richards, Jr., Calvin W. Taylor, and Tony L. Jacobsen,
University of Utah College of Medicine.

Abstracts submitted for the Conference appeared in the September, 1963 issue
of The Journal of Medical Education; papers which were presented have been
scheduled for publication in the February, 1964 issue of The Journal.
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Committees of the Association
1962-63

ANIMAL CARE
Thomas B. Clarkson, Bowman Gray;

Chairman
Bennett J. Cohen, lIfichigan
William C. Dolowy, Illinois
Robert A. Moore, SUNY-Br,IJoklyn
Alvin F. Moreland, Virginia
Andrew H. Ryan, Chicago ]Uedical
Harold C. Wiggers, Albany

BORDEN AWARD
Stanley E. Dorst, Cincinnati; Chairman
Ludwig E. Eichna, SUNY-Brooklyn
Louis B. Flexner, Pennsylvania
Wesley Spink, lIfinnesota
Maurice B. Visscher, lIIinnesota

CONSTITUTION AND BYLAWS
John F. Sheehan, Stritch: Chairman
Walter R. Berryhill, North Carolina
Edward W. Dempsey, Washington

(St. Louis)
Maxwell E. Lapham, Tulane
William A. Sodeman, Jefferson

CONTINUATION EDUCATION
W. Albert Sullivan, lIfinnesota; Chairman
C. Wesley Eisele, Colorado
Joseph E. Markee, Duke
Fred l\lacD. Richardson, Pennsylvania
Jesse D. Rising, Kansas
Vernon E. Wilson, 1.1issouri
Frank M. Woolsey, Jr., Albany

EDITORIAL BOARD
John A. D. Cooper, Northweste1-n;

Chairman
T. Hale Ham, lVestern Reserve
George T. Harrell, Florida
William N. Hubbard, Jr., lIlichigan
Chauncey D. Leake, California

(San Francisco)
Vernon W. Lippard, Yale
Robert Q. 1tlarston, Miss1ssippi
C. Arden Miller, Kansas
Kenneth E. Penrod, West Virginia
George A. Perera, Columbia
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FEDERAL HEALTH PROGRAMS
Robert C. Berson, South Texas: Chairmar
Donald G. Anderson, Rochester
John E. Deitrick, Cornell
John Parks, George Washington
Thomas B. Turner, Jol1ns Hopkins

SPECIAL ADVISORY GROUP
George Packer Berry, Harvard
Lowell T. Coggeshall, Chicago
Edward W. Dempsey, Washington

(St. Louis)
Joseph C. Hinsey, Cornell
Vernon W. Lippard, Yale

FLEXNER AWARD
Nathan A. Womack, North Carolina;

Chairman (1964)
Philip Bard, Johns Hopkins (1963)
Philip Handler, Duke (1965)
Ho\vard P. Lewis, Oregon (1964)
H. Houston l'tIerritt, Columbia (1963)
Sam Bernard Wortis, New York

University (1965)

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS
IN ~IEDICAL EDUCATION

Robert A. Moore, SUNY-Brooklyn;
Chairman

Thomas P. Almy, Cornell
Robert C. Berson, South Texas
Leroy E. Burney, Temple
Lowell T. Coggeshall, Chicago
John A. D. Cooper, Northwestern
Thomas H. Hunter, Virginia
Robert S. Jason, Howard
Maxwell E. Lapham, Tulane
Vernon W. Lippard, Yale
Francis Scott Smyth, California

(San Francisco)

LICENSURE PROBLEMS
James E. McCormack, Seton Hall;

Chairman
Matthew H. Crabb, Texas State Board of

Medical Examiners
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LICENSURE PROBLEMS
(Continued)

A. Reynolds Crane, Penn8ylvania
John P. IIubbard, National Board 01

Medical Examiners
S. M. Poindexter, Idaho State Board

01 ltledicine
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE
Mark R. Everett, Oklahoma; Chairman
George N. Aagaard, Wcuhington (Seattle)
William W. Frye, Louisiana
Clayton G. LoosH, Southern California
H. Houston Merritt, Columbia
John B. Truslow, Texas-Galveston

RESEARCH IN EDUCATION
Robert J. Glaser, Harvard; Chairman
John L. Caughey, Jr., Western Reserve
Thomas Hale Ham, Western Reserve
George T. Harrell, Florida
Carlyle Jacobsen, SUNY-Syracuse
George E. Miller, Illinois
Julius B. Richmond, SUNY-Syracuse
George A. Wolf, Jr., Tufts
Stewart G. Wolf, Jr., Oklahoma

PROGRAM, 1963 ANNUAL MEETING
John E. Deitrick, Cornell; President and

Chairman
Donald G. Anderson, Rochester; Immediate

Past-President
Robert C. Berson, South Texas;

President-Elect
Richard H. Young, Northwestern;

Secretary

STUDENT AFFAIRS
John L. Caughey, Jr., Western Reserve;

Chairman
Joseph W. Ceithaml, Chicago
Lawrence W. Hanlon, Cornell
John Hirschboeck, Marquette
John J. Mahoney, Indiana
Woodrow W. Morris, Iowa
James R. Schofield, Baylor
Robert J. Slater, Vennont
Lyman ~1. Stowe, Stanford
George A. Wolf, Jr., Tufts

MEDICAL COMMUNICATIONS
David S. Ruhe, Kamas; Chairman
John A. D. Cooper, Northwestern
Joseph E. Markee, Duke
George A. Wolf, Jr., Tufts

I:: Frank M. Woolsey, Jr., Albany
~

~
0..

MEDICAL SCHOOL-AFFILIATED
HOSPITAL RELATIONSHIPS

§ George N. Aagaard, Washington
] (Seattle); Chairman
"8 Donald J. Caseley, Illinois; Vice-Chairman
.B Philip D. Bonnet, Boston
§ Leonard O. Bradley, Manitoba
~ Charles G. Child, III, Michigan
a John M. Danielson, Northwestern
~ Ladislaus F. Grapski, Jfaryland

Harold H. Hixson, California
(San Francisco)

Henry N. Pratt, Cornell
Richard H. Saunders, Jr., Cornell
John F. Sheehan, Stritck
Samuel A. Trufant, Cincinnati

MEDICAL EDUCATION FOR
NATIONAL DEFENSE

'5
..8 William S. Stone, Maryland; Chairman
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